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CLOSED SESSION MINUTES
APRIL 21, 2015

The CLOSED SESSION of the Board of Park Commissioners of the Collinsville Area Recreation
District was called to order by Vice President David Tanzyus at 7:51 PM April 21, 2015 at the district
office, 10 Gateway Drive, Collinsville, Illinois. Role was called with the following commissioners
answering present: Mark Achenbach, Jeanne Lomax, and David Tanzyus. Commissioners Mary Ann
Bitzer and Patrick Collins were absent. Others present included Executive Director Susan Zaber and
Attorney Paul Evans.

Regarding litigation:
 In regard to the lawsuit with the City of Collinsville, Paul Evans stated Judge Crowder had not

made a ruling, and the transcript of the hearing had not been received. In relation to the lawsuit
with the City, Tanzyus stated he had talked to Brett Swip with the Extreme organization and
the Extreme’s interest in forming and pursuing a lease of the Jaycee Sports Complex. Tanzyus
stated he suggested Brett talk to the City, since the property was owned by the City. There was
additional discussion amongst the Board regarding the idea of the Extreme leasing the Sports
Complex from the City. Zaber mentioned discussions with Unit 10 School District regarding
the school district subleasing Fletcher Field, Fletcher Jr., and fields 4 and 5 at the Sports
Complex. She stated the school district was actively working on a proposal. Tanzyus
suggested the school district also pursue a direct lease with the City of Collinsville.

 Regarding Pure Play, Paul stated he wanted to get to the point of getting a better offer coming
in.

 Regarding Rosemary Barczewski, Paul stated a signed affidavit had not yet been received.
 Regarding the VCAP, Paul stated it was under way and the bonds were being issued.

Regarding Tara Lane and Schnucks dam property, Paul stated the District was waiting on a survey to
be completed. Zaber stated she was waiting to hear back from Mark Ahlvers regarding the proposed
survey lines.

Regarding a comment made during the open session about the employment of Chad Robbins, Zaber
stated Chad had accepted a position elsewhere and he would be leaving the District in July.

No further business coming before the Commissioners, a motion was made by Achenbach, seconded
by Lomax, that the CLOSED SESSION be adjourned to OPEN SESSION. Those voting AYE were:
Achenbach, Lomax, Tanzyus. None voted NAY. Motion passed.

The meeting stood adjourned at 8:03 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

____________________________________________ ____________________
Susan Zaber, Board Secretary Date


